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12-4-20
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,
The COVID surge is here and it’s not good. There are more than 200,000 new cases per day in the country and over 600 here in NH. Healthcare facilities are getting overwhelmed and staff are exhausted. We in NH have shown in the past how resilient we are and know that we will prevail in these most trying times. This will occur by reaching out to our neighbors, helping those in need, showing gratitude to the essential workers, and most important listening to our health experts by continuing to wear masks when in public, wash our hands and social distance. This really is so simple to do until the vaccines get approved and distributed. Do you know that the flu kills 40-50 a year in NH but COVID has killed over 500 persons in NH in less than a year? This will only get worse unless we follow the guidelines. Today there are 178 active cases in Cheshire County and 8 in Winchester. There are 156 hospitalizations in the state. Be conscious of the phrase “Please be smart and stay apart!”
It is expected for NH to receive enough vaccine for 15,000 persons by the 3rd week in December. These doses will first go to healthcare workers, long term care facilities and then first responders. It will take months for everyone to be vaccinated but it will happen. The next 3 months will probably be quite painful. With the end in sight we all can believe next year will be so much better but only if we stay vigilant.
Keep up to date with accurate information from our local TV station WMUR, the CDC and the NH covid website. Facts do minimize fear. Remember we are all entitled to our opinions on this pandemic and its ok to respectfully disagree. These times are tough enough, try to be kind and thoughtful.
Please do not travel or attend large gatherings for the holidays. We all want to, and emotionally need to, but don’t. It will just continue the spread of the virus. Think of your parents and others. You want them here next year don’t you. The CDC has released new quarantine guidelines. The quarantine time period has decreased from 14 to 10 days. 

Even though it is safer to stay at home, it is ok to go out unless you have an underlying health condition. Go for a walk for good exercise. Choose shopping hours when it is not as busy. Take advantage of delivery services and take outs. All local businesses need your help by supporting them. Most hard hit are the restaurants. Their business since the cold weather has arrived is down 60-70%. Some won’t survive unless you support them either by safe indoor dining or takeout/delivery. All restaurants in the area comply with covid guidelines with extra sanitation, spacing of tables, shields, air purifiers/ionizers, and reserved seating. So, go grab a bite a tonight it’s alright!
Take care and be safe-
